
 
 

The Mission of Christ Church is to offer hospitality, healing and hope 
in the name of Jesus Christ 
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Dear Family, 
 

I feel completely blessed to be a member of the Christ Church Family.  
Your love and support continue to be a great source of strength as I 
journey with my mother through her battle with cancer and extended 
hospitalization.  She, too, values all of your prayers, cards, and visits.  
One of her special cards even made it into a recent sermon.   
 

Often my mother suggests sermon ideas and is the first person to hear 
my sermon each week.  As a woman of deep faith, vast scriptural 
knowledge, and gentle honesty, I greatly appreciate her feedback and 
insight.  Recently, upon receiving a beautiful get well card , she immediately responded, 
ñThis would make a great sermon.ò  The front of the card read, God Always Keeps Godôs 
Promises and on the inside of the card it read,   
 

God promises you peace - Peace I leave with you; my peace I give you.  John 14:27  
God promises you love - I have loved you with an everlasting love.  Jeremiah 31:3  
God promises youôre never alone - I am with you always.  Matthew 28:20  
 

The message from this seemingly simple card was just the reminder we needed in that 
moment.  We are promised peace, surrounded by love, and never truly alone.  It amazes 
me how the Holy Spiritôs presence is made known to us, often in seemingly simple ways 
that can have a profound impact at just the right time.  We only have to keep ourselves 
open to recognizing those holy moments, for they are continually before us.  
 

My prayer is that as we each continue on our journey , we continue to be even more aware 
of the great truth t hat God Always Keeps Godôs Promises.  May Godôs promises shelter and 
guide you.     
 

Peace, 

Father Troy 

Fall Worship  Schedule  resumes  9/ 18  

Tuesdays  Intercessions &                 
                       Eucharist                     12 Noon 

Sundays  Eucharist                      8:00AM  
 Choir                            8:30AM   
 Nursery                        9:45AM   

                       Eucharist                    10:00AM 
 Church School             10:15AM       

 Fellowship Time          11:15AM 

CHRIST EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
33 East First Street 

Corning, NY  14830 
(607) 937-5449; 937-5440 (fax) 

E-Mail: cepiscopal@stny.rr.com 

Web: www.christepiscopalcorning.org 
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We welcome you on Sunday mornings to come 
j ourney w ith us beyond  

the red doorsé 
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A GLORIOUS CELEBRATION!  
 
Below are pictures from our worship service on Sunday, August 25, when members of the Altar 
Guild presented new green altar cloths and vestments for dedication. Gifts to purchase the new 
frontal, book markers, burse, veil, pall and chasuble were in memory of: Don Dillon, Jo Ann 
Evans, Barbara Frantz, Virginia Hauff, Lawrence Ivy, Daniel Kennedy, Jane King, Marjorie 
Parker, Lois Sargent, Sarah Saunders, Ann Southworth, John Yedinak; in Thanksgiving for: 
Members of the Altar Guild Past and Present, Verna Freerôs birthday; the many Blessings of 
Harold Blatchley; and in Honor of Rick Freer and Rosalie Preston.  Additional funds from 
previous fundraising activities and donations were also used. 
 
The parish also enjoyed bell ringing by Patty Campbell accompanied by Laura Wentzel on flute 
and Russell Patterson on piano.  Parishioner Awanda Hunt received a birthday blessing for her 
92nd birthday. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Announcements , Reminders and Updates  
 

The office answering machine is always  on  after business hours. For after-hour 
emergencies, call and listen to the instructions.    

 
As a result of the donations given for the summertime Stewart Park 
book drive , we were able to purchase $693 worth of books and the 
company matched 50% for another $ 346.50 of books.  That is absolutely 
astonishing!  Thank you so much.  Please see Jessica Hoodôs write-up on 
the following page. 

 
Our last summer worship service  is Sunday, September 2, at 9 a.m. We resume two 
services on Sunday, September 9, with an 8 a.m. service in the Chapel and the parish 
picnic and worship at 10 a.m. in Denison Park, featuring our children as participants.  
 
The Church Office will be closed  Monday, September 3, so the staff can enjoy the 
long Memorial Day weekend with their families.   
 
The next Vestry Meeting  is Tuesday, September 4, at 7 p.m. in the Library. 
 
The Arts and Craft Group  that began meeting here on Monday mornings 
a year ago is moving to Tuesdays beginning  September 4. Anyone 
having a craft they enjoy working on (knitting, crocheting, painting, writing, 
etc.) is encouraged to come and enjoy this fellowship time  beginning at 8 
a.m. in the corner classroom of the education wing.  
 
Reminder: Payment for altar flowers and c ommunion elements  is expected in 
the month in which they are ordered.  
   
Choir rehearsals  will resume Sunday, September 16, at 8:30 a.m. in the Choir Room.   
Members will not vest until October.  
 

The bell choir will resume their weekly  rehearsals  in mid-
September and would love to welcome new members!  We have three 
octaves of bells that are just waiting to be played.  If you have the ability 
to count beats and read music, we would love to have you.  The choir 
typically rehearses Wednesday evenings at 7 p.m. in the choir room.  

Please consider inviting a friend to join this fun group. We will be playing for Corningôs 
annual Sparkle celebration the first weekend in December and presenting music in 
church services several times from October-May.  For more information, please contact 
Patty Campbell at pattycampbell655@hotmail or 346-6533. 
 
 
 

The deadline for submitting articles for the October issue of 
Comment is  Thursd ay, September 20.  

 



 

BOOK DRIVE RESULTS  
 

The book drive for the kids of Stewart Park was a huge success.  The Christ Church 
family raised $693!  Those funds were matched at 50% by Usborne Books & More. 
Thatôs a lot of books!  Each child was provided with age appropriate reading materials 
as well as some snacks.  The snacks were purchased with funds leftover from the 45th 
anniversary picnic at Stewart Park.  There are a few books leftover that will  be allocated 
to various Stewart Park programs as appropriate.  Thank you all so much!  Jessica Hood 

 



 

On Thursday, July 12, The Salvation Army held its inaugural Christmas in July fundraiser 
at the Corning Country Club. Christ Church filled two tables! The following day, Friday 
the 13th, members of the community volunteered to ring the kettle bells at Centerway 
Square in Corning and at the Wal-Mart store in Gang Mills. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Having a fun time ringing with 
Captain Wanda Rivera (left) are 
Father Troy Preston and 
Deborah Finamore-Flint. 
 
Below, Tessa Underwood and 
her mother, Keila, enjoy the 

sunshine while ringing. 



 

Sister Barbara Moore, D. Min, retired professor from CRCDS, the seminary Father Troy 
attended in Rochester, was our guest preacher on Sunday, August 5.  On Saturday 
evening folks enjoyed a catered meal in Houghton Lounge as Sister Moore discussed 
her latest book, Preaching the Scriptures through the lens of Age and Wisdom.  A copy 
of her sermon can be found on the following two pages. Marion Ivy provided the 
pictures below.   


